

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire Butterley Hall, Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RS

T: **0300 122 6000** F: **0300 122 7797** 

Email:

pccoffice@derbyshire.police.uk

17th January 2022

Dear Sir/Madam.

## **Baslow Rural Crime Public Meeting**

Local residents and their representatives have told me of their concerns about rural crime in Baslow and the surrounding area.

As your Police & Crime Commissioner, I want Derbyshire's residents to feel safe when going about their daily lives. I also recognise that rural areas expect, and deserve, an appropriate response from the police.

This is why I prioritised tackling rural crime in my Police and Crime Plan and have made it clear that I expect to see improvements to the policing service provided to rural areas, such as Baslow.

To ensure that local policing reflects your needs I have organised a meeting where Baslow residents will be able to discuss their concerns and the impact of rural crime in the area. Representatives from the Local Safer Neighbourhood Team and Rural Crime Team will also be in attendance to hear your views and answer any questions.

The meeting will be held at Baslow Village Hall on 15<sup>th</sup> February at 6:00 pm and I hope that you will be able to join me there.

Please register your attendance for the event in advance via this link: https://forms.office.com/r/PTAsajtERW

I'm looking forward to this opportunity to listen to the views of local people which will be used to develop a tailored response to rural crime.

Yours faithfully,

Auston

Angelique Foster Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire